
Carrigaline Municipal District 
Cork County Council 

Floor 5 
County Hall 

Cork 
 

10th November 2021 
 
 
TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District 
 
A Chara, 
 
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: - 
Please take note that a blended meeting of the Carrigaline Municipal District will be held on Monday 
15th of November at 14:00 for the transaction of the following business: 
 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes 
 

To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 18th 
October 2021 

 
2. Matters Arising 
 
3. Correspondence  

 
4. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and Recommendations  

 
(i) Lease of Land at Fort Camden  

 
5. Roads Programme Update 

 

6. Members Discretionary Fund 

(i) Owenabue Arts Collective 

 

7. Municipal District Officers Report 

 

8. Crosshaven Project Team 
 

9. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices of 
Motion in the name of: 

 

Cllr. Michael Paul Murtagh 

1. That Cork County Council conduct a safety audit for the area facilitating the cross river ferry 

from Glenbrook, Monkstown as a matter of urgency. Suitable footpaths, lighting, and 

connectivity are required for the safety of the many pedestrians, cyclists and vehicles using 

the ferry service. 

  



2. In the wake of two more serious road traffic collisions in quick succession, on the Carrigaline 

end of the N28 Carr’s hill, I would like the MD to write to the NTA and the department of 

Transport to expedite the upgrade on the road particularly the area coming out of 

Carrigaline.  

Cllr. Seamus McGrath 

1. To seek an update on the provision of a Pedestrian Crossing on the N28 at Shanbally Village, 

2. To request an extension of the footpath at the corner of Church Road & Station Road, 
Carrigaline, to provide a link to the pedestrian entrance to the National School. 

3. To request that the public lighting along the road between Coolmore Cross and the Grotto be 
improved. 

Cllr. Audrey Buckley 

1. I would ask that Carrigaline MD would look at areas outside our local post offices, for Age 
Friendly Parking. I would also ask that the area outside the Crosshaven Post Office be looked 
at. Cars are parking on the lefthand side coming into Crosshaven and on the median line 
between the upper and lower roads. 
 

2. Is it possible that we can get the response from the NTA on the Bus Shelter List that we had 

compiled before the summer? Our children and older residents are waiting in the rain for 

buses. With the lack of bus shelters our school going children are sitting in wet clothes all day, 

this is something that needs to be addressed. 

 

Cllr. Marcia D’Alton 

1. That the Carrigaline Municipal District would ask Cork County Council include the purchase 
and development of the Convent of Mercy, Passage West in its application to the next round 
of URDF funding.  The Convent of Mercy is a significant site in a critical location in Passage 
West town centre and has the potential to provide for car parking, green spaces, housing and 
commercial development, all of which would benefit the future development of Passage West 
town centre and compliment the aims of the Passage West Framework Plan. 

 

2. That the Municipal District would consider favourably the erection of a plaque along the 
planned greenway between Monkstown and Raffeen to commemorate the historic and tragic 
drowning of two men, Joseph Harris and Jeremiah Dunvert, whilst they were fishing less than 
30 metres from the shoreline. 
 

3. That the HSE would be contacted with regard to cutting back the overgrowth from Mount St. 
Joseph’s, Fair Hill, Passage West. 
 

Cllr. Ben Dalton O’Sullivan 
 

1. On the intersection between the L2494 and R611, I am requesting that the directional sign be 
replaced as soon as possible as it is causing confusion for motorists. There is currently no sign 
present.  



 
2. That the start of the L6292 (Gortnaclough, Ballinhassig) would be looked at. There is an 

ongoing issue here with poor surfacing - possibly due to a leak, I would ask that this be 
investigated and rectified by the area office.  

 
3. That the road in Ballincreeshig, Ballygarvan would be included on the next resurfacing 

program of works.  
 

10. Votes of Congratulations 

 

11. Any Other Business 


